

27th - 31st January 2020

Principal's Welcome

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)

Dear Parents,

We've had a busy week with children learning about Martin Luther King and the contribution he made to the different societies around the world. The children enjoyed learning about his life and thinking of their own dreams for a better world!

Next week our Debate Mate children are taking part in the first inter-school debate! This is an exciting time for the children as they don't know what they will be debating about and will be speaking in front of a large audience for the very first time! We wish them the very best of success!

Thank you to all those parents who have offered to help out on school trips. Now that these are taking place frequently, class teachers will ask parents from their classes for help with their trips when needed.

Lunches and Payment

If your child has a school lunch and they are in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6, please ensure that you pay for this by 7th February. This is a gentle reminder that late payments will not be accepted. If your child has a packed lunch, please remember that crisps, chocolates and sweets should not be coming to school as we are trying to achieve the Healthy School's Award this year.







February

- 3rd Reception drama workshop
- 4th Y1 Lego Workshop
- 4th Safer Internet Day
- 5th Y2 Reading Workshop UTC Hall
- 5th Debate Mate UDL Competition
- 7th Alive 'n' Kicking Workshop
- 10th Year 6 trip to the Natural History Museum
- 12th Year 2 writing workshop UTC
- 13th Al Farsi Assembly
- 14th Ibn Al Awwaam Class Assembly
- 14th Alive 'n' Kicking Workshop
- 17th Random Acts of Kindness Day
- 21st Alive 'n' Kicking Workshop
- 24th Internet Safety Workshops
- 26th Internet Safety Workshops
 - 26th Ibn Zayd trip to theatre
- 27th Ibn Abbas trip to theatre
 - 28th Ibn Ali Assembly

Attendance

Bint Muhammad	99%	Ibn Malik	96%
Ibn Umar	98%	Ibn Jabal	98%
Ibn Zubeyr	98%	Barakah	100%
Ibn Salamah	92%	Al Farsi	97%
Ibn Thaabit	97%	Ibn Masood	99%
Bint Qays	97%	Ibn Al Awwaam	99%
Bint Abee Bakr	92%	Ibn Amr	95%
Ibn Abbas	92%	Ibn Abee Talib	97%
Ibn Zayd	96%	Ibn Haarithah	98%
Ibn Ali	97%	Ibn Umayr	99%
Ibn Sa'd	97%	10 gold stars this week!	

Ibn Salamah and Ibn Abbas, this is the second week with low attendance, we really need to see a big improvement next week— you can do this! Bint AbeeBakr, let's get 97% next week!

We've seen a dip in attendance this week. Please remember that your child's target is to be at school at least 97% of the time.

Well done to Barakah for having 100% attendance – fantastic!



Best conduct this week



Saher Sharif
Zakariya Bhaimiya
Safina Mulla
Ahmed Cabdulqadir
Rumaysah Abdihabib
Aattikah Mayet
Dulmar Abdirahman
Amina Benalia
Tahoora Patel

Wafiq Rahman
Ayesha Karaosmanoglu
Zumra Gul
Hadia Abdirahman
Sahara Kearns
Abbas Mohamed
Rumaysa Ishfaq
Yusra Usman
Ubaid Chowdhury



Beautiful behaviour seen by these children – well done!

Stars of the Week



Mariam Hussain Ishaaq Khan Abdullahi Hussein Umayyah Williams Sufyaan Maljee Zaynab Al-Jarrah Khubayb Patel Sulaiman Saliu Nusaibah Sayed Maryam Bint Ibrahim

Asiya Adan Haneefah Katongole Maryum Tanvir Hamdi Abdi Marwa Hassan Eslem Balaman Aaliyah Bordiwala Aisha Jeilani



This Week's News

Sports

On Wednesday, our children came back to school as heroes, earning a well-deserved 3rd place finish in Hackney's Panathlon Boccia games. They trounced the opposition in the first three group matches, often scoring points without reply. The fourth match was a bit more difficult, the children becoming undone to the eventual champions, losing 2-1.



The children's efforts earnt them a spot in the semi-finals, again, falling to a close 2-1 defeat. Their final game was a 3rd place play-off. It was a tense affair, with the winners playing for the last of the trophies & medals. The Olive managed to scrape a 2-1 win, earning themselves Bronze & 3rd spot.

Upcoming is the third & fourth round of Hackney's cross-country run, before a round of football tournaments run by Arsenal FC.

Global Arts Competition

Children in every year group entered the Global Arts Competition all about endangered wildlife. They have created some fantastic entries!













3rd February 2020 What's going on this week?



A virus named the coronavirus has started to spread from China. Previously, it had never been seen in humans before and it is spreading more widely to different parts of the world. It's called a coronavirus because, under the microscope, it looks like lots of little crowns. It is thought the outbreak started in Wuhan, China. The virus is a respiratory virus, which means it can affect people's breathing and lungs. Like a cold, it can be spread by coughing and sneezing. Governments around the world are starting to take action to contain it. In the UK, the risk is considered low and people, who fly into airports here from affected areas, are being checked out.

Things to talk about at home...

- Who helps you when you feel ill?
- Do you feel it's all of our responsibility to stop our illnesses from spreading?
- Do you think countries should be banning travel to help stop the coronavirus from spreading?

British Values

3rd-9th February

Rule of Law

There will be times when governments or other organisations will put restrictions or things in place to protect us from the spreading of diseases.

